
April 12, 2022 
Jill Prusak 
LaBella Associates 
4104 Vestal Road, Suite 105 
Vestal, NY 13850 

Re: Jurisdictional Review  
(Borrego) Forest Ave. Oneida Wind Project 
LaBella Project Number 2213066 4949 Forest Ave. 
Town of Oneida, Madison County   

Dear Ms. Prusak, 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) has reviewed the 
Jurisdictional Determination Request letter dated October 25, 2021, prepared by LaBella 
Associates for the 80-acre site located at 4949 Forest Ave. Oneida, Madison County, New York 
for the Forest Ave. Oneida Wind Project. 

Department Staff offer the following comments: 

Department staff have reviewed the project study area and concur that there are no 
jurisdictional wetlands or streams in the project study area. 

If you have any questions, please contact me by phone at (518) 402-1274, or by email at 
Emily.Thiel@dec.ny.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Emily Thiel 
Environmental Analyst 1 

Cc: Morgan Melokos, LaBella Associates 
 Elizabeth Tracy, NYSDEC 
 Michael Higgins, NYSDEC 
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